Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2012

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their Work Session
meeting on Tuesday, April 17, 2012, at the Municipal Building, 783 South Geyers
Church Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Andy Doherty, Chairman
Ronald Kopp, Vice Chairman
Anna Dale, Member
Mike Geyer, Member
Bart Shellenhamer, Member
Steve Letavic, Township Manager
Beth Graham, Office Manager
Darrin Robinson, Code/Zoning Officer
Jim Jenkins, Treasurer
Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer
Peter Henninger, Solicitor
Bob Whitmore, SEO

Absent: Mike Johnson, GC Manager; John Kesler, PW Director
Salute the Flag

Citizen’s Input - None

Approval of Minutes — April 2, 2012

Mr. Shellenhamer motioned to approve the minutes as presented, Mrs. Dale
seconded. Motion approved.

Treasurer’s Report — Steve Letavic for Deana Corrigan

Payment of Invoices
Mr. Letavic requested approval to pay invoices in the amount of:

General Fund $73,485.85
Golf Course $37,532.14
Escrow $3,177.96
Liquid Fuels $977.00

Mrs. Dale motioned to approve payment of invoices as requested, Mr. Kopp
seconded. Motion approved.

RESOLUTION 2012-6: Susquehanna Bank Corporate Authorization
Mr. Kopp motioned to approve the resolution, Mr. Shellenhamer seconded.
Motion approved.

PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING - OLSDS

Matt Cichy, HRG Water & Energy Project Manager, provided a detailed
explanation of the On-Lot Septic Disposal System through a Power Point
presentation.

Bob Whitmore, SEO, and Steve Walters, Walters Septic, were present to answer
questions from the residents.
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The following residents asked questions and voiced opinions:
Andy Howarth,

Linda Rambler, Roundtop Road

Bob Mulholum, 149 Colebrook Road

Bob Balmer, Newberry Road

Ken Slippey, Roundtop Road

Lisa Winters

Ron Catherine, Island

Shirley Wierich, Locust Grove Road

Barry Brinser, E. Harrisburg Pike

Robert Heueison, 829 S. Geyers Church Road
John Crater, 310 Iron Mine Road

Mr. Doherty thanked the residents for their comments and questions and noted
that another public information meeting will be held in the near future.

Executive Session - none

Mrs. Dale motioned to adjourn at 9:30pm, Mr. Shellenhamer seconded. Motion

approved.



